
Date:  30th June 2023 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

We have had an exciting week this week with the year 3 children    

enjoying a sleepover at school to help build their confidence and    

independence. The experience is particularly important to prepare 

them for residential trips that will be organised as they move up our 

school and then onto secondary school. We are so proud of how well 

they behaved and adapted to this new experience and we hope they 

have made precious memories that they will take into adulthood.    

To see the lovely photographs, please see the year 3 class pages on the school website.  

 

Please remember that we will be closed on Monday 3rd July for a TD Day. There will also be 

teacher strikes taking place on Wednesday 5th July and Friday 7th July. The Class Reps 

meeting will be going ahead on Friday 7th July at 2:00pm.  

Have a lovely weekend 

Mrs Fraser, Headteacher  

 

Clubs This Term 

• Multisports, ballet and Y1 football will be going ahead on 

the strike days. If your child’s class is closed, children may still attend, please bring them 

to the school office at 3:00pm.  

• Please note that reception ballet and Y2 football will not be taking place on Tuesday 18th 
July because of the PTA Summer disco.  

 

Open House and Fab Finish 

Open House will be taking place at 2:00pm on Friday 14th July. The Y2 and Y3 classes will be 

hosting their ‘Fab Finishes’.  

 

Nursery Graduation 

We will be holding nursery graduation ceremonies on  Friday 14th July at these 

times: 

10:00—11:00am Poppy Class                               1:30—2:30pm Daisy Class 



Teacher Strikes 

There are two more NEU national teacher strikes planned for the 5th and 7th of July. Please see the 

list below stating which classes will be open or closed. All other classes are currently open. Please 

note that this could be subject to change as teacher’s withhold the right to make their decision 

about whether they wish to strike until the days they are planned for.  

YR Bellflower– 5th July closed, 7th July open 

Y2 Willow – 5th July closed, 7th July open 

Y2 Clover – 5th July closed, 7th July closed 

Y3 Honeysuckle – 5th July closed, 7th July closed 

 
Vacancies 
We are currently recruiting for the following vacancies: 
• Caretaker 
• Cleaner 
• After School Club Manager 
• Catering Assistant 
 
If you or anyone else you know  is interested in applying for these posts, please use this link which 
can also be found on the vacancies page on our school website or our school Facebook page.  
williammorrisprimary.co.uk/vacancies   
 
Sports Day 
Our sports day will be taking place on Thursday 20th July. The timings will be as follows: 
9:30—10:30—Nursery 
9:30—11:00—Reception and Year 1 
9:30—12:00—Year 2 and Year 3 
 
Please make your way to the playground through the gate at the 
side of the school. All children will be taking part in a round robin of 
activities to win points for their houses and then the year 2 and year 
3 children will be taking part in competitive races afterwards.  
 

Safeguarding 

Please read the guide about Tiktok on the page below.  

 

https://www.williammorrisprimary.co.uk/vacancies






 

 

 

SEND at William Morris Primary School 

 

Transition—As we approach the end of term, I know that transition is on the minds of most of 

our parents and carers, especially those with SEND. We have already begun our enhanced tran-

sition with many children in the school. This is personalised to each children but could include: 

• time to speak with current class teachers and TAs about any worries or concerns 

• time with our wonderful ELSA (Emotional Literacy Support Assistant) Mrs Campbell to     

discuss worries about the next year group 

• time to speak to children from the year group above 

• going on errands to the new class teachers and classrooms to become familiar with these 

In addition, we have a moving up morning and a moving up afternoon for all children. As soon as 

we are able, we will share the Teachers and Teaching Assistants working with your children next 

year and will create personalised transition booklets for those that need them.  

SEND working party—A huge thank you to some of the wonderful parents of children with SEND 

who came to our trial of a working party on Wednesday morning. Our aim was to make sure that 

our policies are clear and have all the information that parents want and need. The parents had 

such a wealth of knowledge between them and in our next session, we hope to work together to 

create parent guides about different processes in the world of SEND, such as what being on the 

SEND register means and information about the process of applying an EHCP (Education Health 

and Care Plan). We will be running this again in the new year and would like to open this out to 

all parents of children with SEND. Keep an eye on in the newsletter for future meeting dates! 

Video—Finally, please check out this wonderful video created by some of our children with 

SEND on the SEND page on our website! www.williammorrisprimary.co.uk/send 

Mrs Day—SENDCo 

 

 

https://www.williammorrisprimary.co.uk/send


 

Well done to all of the children who were in the Gold Book this week and last week — we are very 

proud of you and your achievements!  

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



July 

2nd PTA stall at TGV market 

3rd TD INSET DAY  

6th Moving up morning 

10th Moving up afternoon 

7th Nursery Pirates dress up day 

7th 2pm Class Reps 

12th Summer disco payment deadline 

13th Reports home to parents 

13th Governors meeting 

13th Y2 Infants voice festival  

 

14th Nursery graduation 

14th Open House 

14th Y2 and Y3 Open House 

18th PTA Summer disco  

20th Sports Day 

21st Back up Sports Day 

21st PTA ice cream (after school) 

25th 3pm Children break up for summer holidays 

 

 

[New dates in red] 

 TD INSET Days 2023-24 

• Monday 4th September 2023 

• Tuesday 5th September 2023 

• Friday 20th October 2023 

• Wednesday 3rd January 2024 

• Monday 1st July 2024 

(1 more TD Day to be confirmed)  

Please see 2023—2024 term dates on the school 

website. Please note that these are different to 

the SBC term dates.  

 



Nursery—Poppy and Daisy Classes 

What have we been learning in Nursery?  
 

We have had a great fortnight exploring our ‘One the Move’ topic further. Last week we were   

reading ‘Mr Gumpy’s Motor Car and discussing the events that happened. We explored the differ-

ent actions that Mr Gumpy and the other characters took and the emotions involved. The children 

also enjoyed looking at old motor cars and discussing the differences with cars today. In Maths last 

week the children practiced their subitising skills. 

This week we have been reading ‘You Can’t Take an Elephant on the Bus’ which the children have 

loved and found very funny. Throughout the week we have explored different types of transport 

and then why it’s not the best idea for animals to be on those transport. The children have also 

been designing their own transport and then choosing what animal would go in it. In Maths this 

week, we have been discussing the size and position of 

objects and really trying to use specific language to 

describe those objects. 

As Sports Day looms closer and closer we are trying to 

hone our skills and routines ready for the day. If you 

would like to do any practice at home with them, we 

are predominantly doing balancing, running and 

throwing. 

Just a few reminders: 

Please put sun cream on your child before school. 
If they can apply themselves then they can 
have it in their bag to reapply.  

Please ensure that children have water bottles 
with them everyday now that the weather is 
really heating up.  

With the weather now changing (fingers crossed 
hopefully staying this way) please make sure 
children have a sun hat everyday as our out-
door areas are not completely shaded.  

 
Thank you for all your support.  

The Nursery Team 

 



Nursery—Poppy and Daisy Classes 

What have we been learning in Nursery?  

Pirate Dress Up for Nursery children 

Friday 7th July 

Homemade costume preferred.  

Children will also be making           

accessories during the week. 



Nursery—Poppy and Daisy Classes 

What have we been learning in Nursery?  



Reception - Sunflower and Bellflower Classes 

What have we been learning in Reception?  

What a busy fortnight it has been in Sunflower and Bellflower classes!  

Our focus text has been ‘Martha Maps it Out’ and this week we have been learning all 

about pirates. The children have created some amazing maps using the book and       

pirates as their inspiration. The children have stained paper with tea to create authentic 

old treasure maps. 

We have spent lots of time outside, playing and exploring, hunting for treasure with the 

pirates that visited on Monday.  

We also had a special visitor in from Dorset and Wiltshire Fire Service. Davina came in 

and talked to us about how firefighters help keep us safe and what we should do in an 

emergency. We were so pleased that the children remembered the number to call if we 

need help. 

Have a lovely weekend 

The EYFS team 



Reception - Sunflower and Bellflower Classes 

What have we been learning in Reception?  
 



Reception - Sunflower and Bellflower Classes 

What have we been learning in Reception?  

 



 

Year 1—Lily and Tulip Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 1?  
 

We’re having a great term so far and have really enjoyed learning about ‘Childhood’! Our Sharing and 

Caring afternoon was a great success and thank you to all Grandparents who could attend. The children 

shown kindness and respect to the residents from the car home and learnt a great deal about how their 

childhood differed from the children’s.  

In English our key text this term is ‘Dogger’ by Shirley Hughes. We are using this text to create our own 

toy stories. The children have been working extremely hard over the last two weeks to complete their 

imaginative stories.  

In Maths, we have been learning our 2s 5s and 10 times tables. The children have been really enjoying 

this and have been practising multi-

plication number sentences during 

their choosing time.  

In topic we have been learning 

about our senses and how we use 

them. The children completed a 

senses investigation to discover 

what senses they needed to use to 

guess the object. We also took part 

in a hockey lesson this week which 

all children thoroughly enjoyed. 

In DT we have been designing a sock 

puppet.  

 Please could all children bring 

in a old white or light coloured 

sock on Tuesday 4th July, so we 

can complete own DT project.   

The Year 1 Team �  



 

Year 1—Lily and Tulip Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 1?  



Year 1—Lily and Tulip Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 1?  



 

 

Year 2 have continued their amazing start to the final term! We have had a great few weeks with some      

really exciting events!   

In English, we have been writing our own seaside adventure stories and have been using what we’ve been 

learning in topic about the RNLI to help us. Please ask the children about their stories as this will help the 

children understand the structure of a four-part story.  

In Maths, we have been getting ‘Year 3’ ready and focusing on our arithmetic and written methods. All of 

the children have really wowed the teachers with their presentation and effort in these sessions looking at 

using column addition using exchanging. 

We’ve had some exciting visitors in school over the past two weeks; Last week a fire fighter came in to tell 

us all about fire safety and we even got to try on some of the equipment! The children also learnt a really 

handy set of actions about what to do in a fire, ‘Get out, Stay out, Call 999’. Then this week, we were really 

lucky to have North Wiltshire Hockey club come in and run some hockey sessions for us. All of the children 

had a great time and got really stuck in with the 

sessions! There will be more to come about the 

hockey clubs which will be available to children 

outside of school form September.   

In Science, we are continuing to observe our 

Mealworms and their life cycle. We are making 

observations of the different stages and are   

hoping that the metamorphosis stage will be 

over soon, and we’ll have some darkling beetles! 

This week we have also been learning about the 

seasonal changes animals undergo in order to 

survive, like hibernating or storing food for the 

winter. Feel free to ask the children about the 

animals we looked at including grey squirrels, 

grass snakes, common frogs and wood ants.  

Thank you to everyone for their continued      

support and, as always, please do not hesitate to 

speak to any of the Year 2 team if you have any 

questions. The Year 2 Team :) 

Year 2 - Willow and Clover Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 2?  



Year 2 - Willow and Clover Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 2?  



Year 2 - Willow and Clover Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 2?  



Over the last two weeks, Year 3 have had an incredible time Overcoming Obstacles in their rainbow topic! 

The children started off the topic with some extremely tricky tasks, including Year 6 Maths questions and 

having to make the tallest card tower! (An extra well done to Molly who successfully balanced the most 

cards). When reflecting on how we felt after having a go at these tricky tasks, some of us felt quite frustrat-

ed or upset. Over the two weeks, we have worked on managing our emotions when faced with an obstacle 

or tricky task. The children showed how brilliantly they have reflected on this when they participated in the 

tricky tasks again at the end of the two weeks; they reflected that they felt challenged and proud that they 

had remained resilient :) 

We followed this by participating in various well-being activities such as Lego therapy and self-praise poetry. 

We also focussed on the book, Ruby’s Worry to understand how sharing our worries helps us to let them go. 

We particularly enjoyed writing our worries down, screwing them up and burning them on our sleepover 

campfire to get rid of them!  

In P.E. we have continued to enjoy our yoga sessions and have used these for mindfulness. The children 

have shown great consideration and thoughtfulness by using their breathing to support their transition and 

flow between poses. We also had a go at overcoming heights by climbing on the apparatus bars and jump-

ing off vaults before trying to beat our personal best with the skipping ropes. 

In English, we have continued our theme of overcoming obstacles by writing Quest Stories. We looked at 

the book ’Lost and Found’ by Oliver Jeffers and began by writing wonderful setting descriptions. We know 

setting descriptions paint an image in the reader’s mind and we did this brilliantly by using personification, 

similes and adventurous vocabulary. Miss Jenkins and Miss Deakin loved reading the setting descriptions 

and said they were some of the best writing they’ve seen all year! We then used drama to sequence and 

retell the story, before innovating the original story with our own obstacles. 

In Maths, we have continued our measurement unit covering comparing, ordering, adding and subtracting 

mass and capacity. As our overcoming obstacles element of maths, we have also had a go at some arithme-

tic tests and grew in confidence when completing these over the two weeks as we improved our personal 

best. 

This week, we also loved walking to GWA again, this time for an art workshop! It was a fantastic opportunity 

to see what a secondary school art room was like and we were very impressed by some of the excellent 

pieces of art on display. During our workshop, we spoke a lot about resilience and this inspired us to design 

some large letters spelling resilience. On the letters, we focussed on using different shading techniques as 

well as collage. We’d also like to say a thank you to our helpers who made the trip possible. 

We are excited to celebrate our rainbow topic with our sleepover—which is on our website page. We would 

like to say how incredibly proud we are of all of the children in Year 3. They have shown fantastic resilience 

throughout this topic and have faced new challenges and experiences head on—Well done! 

Year 3—Honeysuckle and Rose Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 3?  



Year 3—Honeysuckle and Rose Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 3?  



Year 3—Honeysuckle and Rose Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 3?  



Year 3—Honeysuckle and Rose Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 3?  








